Presentation of the candidate. Highlights
Name: Kaja Mathilde Aamodt Heltorp 
Work location: Department of Ecology and Natural Sciences (INA)  
Position: Ph. D candidate 
Education:  MSc in Forestry (NMBU), Bachelor in Social Economics (UMB) one year intensive course in agronomy (TOMB)  
Work experience: Project manager (Norwegian Farmer Association, 2014), Single subject teacher in economics (TOMB, 2010/2011) 
Organizational experience / advice / controls etc. Relevant appointments and / or management experience: 

Vice President (fulltime) in the Student Democracy NSO-Ås, 2011 

Member of the educational council (“studenemnda”), and the learning environment committee (“læringsmiljøutvalget”) at UMB in 2011, deputy representative to the University Board at UMB in 2012 

Student representative in various councils and committees at UMB (2008- 2014) 
Why do you want to be member of the Board?
Because I would like to the best of my ability, to contribute together with the other board members to that staff and students in the new faculty have the best possible basis to do research, teach and study. I think it is of great importance that the objectives for our new faculty should be clearly formulated and measurable, and that the strategies we design to reach those objectives are feasible. Regarding the situation for the temporary scientific staff, I think it is important that the new board clearly communicate the faculty employment policy, and act predictably according to the policy. If I am elected, I will strive to be a humble, open and responsive board member, towards the temporally employed staff members, but also towards all other groups. 
What do you see as the main challenges for the board?
After a period with much debate, restructuring, and reorganization, I think the main challenge will be to create a common understanding among staff and students that the Faculty of Environmental Sciences and Natural Resource Management is our unit, the unit where we all belong. To achieve this sense of belonging, I believe that it is important for the new board to emphasize transparent and open decision processes, where staff and students are encouraged to give their input. Clear and open communication between students, scientific staff, administration and the faculty board is essential to create trust, which I think is a prerequisite for reaching the objectives we will state for the new faculty.   
